PIAIN PRINTER

VOL. III, No. 6

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD

MAY 1982

GUILD MEETINGS

Monday, May 10, 7:30 p.m.,
Westminster Presbyterian Church.
Program: "May Baskets"--Jane
Davie.

May 10 Serving Committee
HOSTESS: Jane Lacy. Evelyn
Reichenbach, Eunice Plunkett,
Millicent Fowler, Lynn Galbraith,
Judy Fitzgerald.

GUILD LIBRARY ADDITIONS

Little Patchwork Things by Nancy

A Patchworthy Apparel Book by Jean Wells

Taking the Math Our of Making
Patchwork Quilts by Bonnie Leman
and Judy Martin

Trip Around the World Quilts by Blanche Young and Helen Young

nt'd)

GUILD WORKSHOPS

MAY 24

MORNING: These have been cancelled due to lack of interest.

AFTERNOON: 1:00 p.m., Gladyce Stromer, 2400 South 22nd. --Demonstration of satin stitch by Eleanor Sindlar.

EVENING: 7:30 p.m., Winnie Johnson, 2242 Heather Lane.

JUNE 28:

AFTERNOON: 1:00 p.m., Elvina Lyman, 2000 W. Peach Circle. --Show and Tell by Dr. Lyman.

EVENING: 7:30 p.m., Sandra Anderson, 5531 LaSalle.

SHOW AT THE CALICO HOUSE

There will be a show at the Calico House May 10 - 15 from 10 until 5, except Thursday, 10 until 6. Quilts, hangings by students and friends. Put on by Janeese Olsson.

A NOTE FROM MONA JEANNE EASTER, PRESIDENT

I think of LQG as a beautiful sampler quilt--each one of us is a unique but essential part of the whole, a group of individuals "pieced" together for a very special and lovely product. LQC provides warmth of friendship and sharing of ideas and experience. It gives us the opportunity to have our own work admired. When we receive so much, how can we but want to participate actively in enriching the pattern and the fabric. This is your challenge to make this a lively year in every aspect of the activities of LQG.

I would encourage each member to share bright ideas for programming, structure, activities, etc. with a member of the Executive Board.

I urge you to consider carefully the proposed changes in the By-Laws. It is the consensus of the Executive Board that the more unified the Guild year, the more efficiently our organization can operate.

A rare opportunity to get to know Quilters of Note is available to a few lucky quilters of LQG. Several programs during this year will be presented by out-of-state quilters who have a regional/national reputation. If you would like to have one of these VIP's as your overnight guest, please communicate this to Janet Eskridge.

We're going to have another wonderful year together, in Lincoln

Quilters Guild.

* * * * * * * * * * * * *

MIDWEST QUILT SHOWS by Mary Ghormley

April 30-May 2, Cedar Falls, Iowa, "Counterpane Crafts", Cedar Falls
Womens Club, Hisotircal Society and Odd Fellows Hall, 3rd and Clay St.

June 11-13, Kenwood Park, Ks., The Silver Needle Quilters Annual Quilt Exhibit, Bicentennial Center.

June 14-16, North Platte, Ne., First Annual Quilt Show, Nebraskaland Days, Womens Chamber of Commerce.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

NEW BOOKS, CONT'D

Hearts and Tulips by Chris Wolf Edmonds.

Thimble Treasury and A Thousand Thimbles by Myrtle Lundquist.

America's Printed and Painted Fabrics by Florence H. Pettit.

TING ACQUAINTED WITH A LQG MEMBER, by Janet Eskridge

Each month a member will be selected at random for this column. Let us introduce you to Pat Cole. . .

Pat, who hails from Eastern Kentucky, has been a guild member for two years. Her interest in quilting goes back to her childhood. Pat recalls her great-grandmother and her grandmother quilting at the frame and wishes they could witness the current revival. She had always wanted to make a quilt so about two years ago, she took a sampler class. Her most recent project is a Basket of Lilies wallhanging.

Pat has a wonderful legacy-several quilts left to her by her grandmothers. Her favorite is a crazy quilt with many embroidery stitches and she also has a double wedding ring and a Trip Around the World. What a special way to remember the women who introduced her to quilting!

Pat and her husband have lived in Lincoln for 18 years. She is active in the League of Women Voters and is currently taking a Spanish class. One of her interests is foreign cuisine and she is involved in a cooking group.

Pat says she has thoroughly enjoyed her guild participation. Her mother (from Kentucky) visited one of our meetings in April and she was very impressed! We are looking forward to Pat's continued involvement.

Quilting designs for narrow borders.

REPORTED-AT-LARGE PAT MACKLEY

On April 19th 3 members of the Lincoln Quilters Guild (and one accommodating husband) drove to Omaha to the program presented by Judy Mathieson to the Cottonwood Quilters.

Mrs. Mathieson was featured in the September, 1981 issue of QUILTERS NEWS-LETTER. She teaches quilting in the Los Angeles area and lectures throughout the United States. We found her to be a very energetic and personable woman.

The program included slides of her work and work of others. She also displayed examples of her "puzzle" quilts and quilts made for hoops. Judy likes to work with geometric designs and uses a computer to print out possible color combinations.

Judy treats quilting as her profession and works long hours. A current project is a quilted map of the Los Angeles area. And her latest "in" design is the Mariner's Compass and it's variations. She confesses to collecting fabric and among her favorites are imported fabrics, such as Liberty of London. She usually buys at least enough fabric for a blouse, though the fabric is seldom sewn into wearables.

We enjoyed this most entertaining woman and her program. Thanks to the Cottonwood Quilters for sponsoring such an interesting program.



Congratulations to Cary and Linda Major on the birth of Katherine Ann, April 13. Katie weighed 9 lbs, 15 oz, and is also welcomed by brother Matt.



ANGES IN BY-LAWS: To be voted on at the May meeting:

cicle V--Elected Officers and Their Duties

- 2. Vice President
 Add to list of duties: Shall be responsible for compiling and
 having printed a yearly program booklet.
- Secretary.
 remove the word "system".

Article VI--Election and Terms of Officers

- Slate of officers shall be presented and elections held at April meeting.
- 3. Officers installed at May meeting.
- 4. Outgoing officers pass on all records and materials at May meeting.

Article VII--Committees

Add: Finance committee to consist of at least five members who are appointed by the Executive Committee. The Treasurer would be chairman of the committee. The duty of this committee would be to prepare the budget to present to the guild.

Article IX--Workshops

Workshops shall be held on the fourth Monday of each month except December.



Don't forget to bring your basket quilts to the May meeting.

Also, if you participated in the Friday workshop by Chris Edmonds, bring your project to show!

UPCOMING PROGRAMS ON ETV: Channel 12/13

hay 8...2 pm... the quilting series will be reposted. A new series will follow these programs.

May 11....12:30 pm..."The Historical Significance of Quilts". This is an interview with Lenice Ingraham Bacon. ETV was very cooperative in getting this for us so please watch.

PLAIN PRINT DEADLINE: Please send any news for the newsletter to me by June 20th. Please help us keep informed. Call or send your news to Gretchen Garcia, 3234 S. 17, 68502, 423-8658.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

REPORT FROM MARCH EVENING WORKSHOP

The Evening Workshop was held on March 22 at the home of Gretchen Garcia. Rosemary Seyler brought the multicolor, multipattern border for the Anniversary Banner for all to work on; Evelyn Reichenbach embroidered a picture of the "Demise of an Apple", Imogean Lind was ripping; Mona Jeanne Easter was needlepointing a bunny; Jean Davie worked on the quilt border; and Sandra Anderson was knitting doll sweaters for her daughters' dolls.

REPORT FROM MARCH AFTERNOON WORKSHOP

The Afternoon Workshop was held on March 22 at the home of Eleanor Sindlar. There was a good turnout of 10 members. Two of the highlights were the presentation of Elvina Lyman's husband's quilt which he has pieced—"Oak Leaf and Cherries"; and Hazel Warren's "Monsters and Witches" quilt which she patterned from coloring books and embroidered for an 8-yr old. The Afternoon Workshop is planning to have something special each month. The meeting in May will be at the home of Gladyce Stromer whose husband is a retired railroader and pieces quilts. Maybe more Show and Tell.

Gretchen Garcia, Editor 3234 S. 17th St. Lincoln, Nebraska 68502

